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MEMORANDUM 

DATE: March 24, 2022 

To: Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

FROM: ~Carla Short, Interim Director, San Francisco Public Works 

SUBJ ECT: Kearny Street Pedestrian Bridge Removal 

This memo is in response to your request for an estimated cost to remove the pedestrian bridge over 

Kearny Street, and the party responsible for the cost of removal. 

Public Works issued a major encroachment permit in 1970 that was approved by the Board of 

Supervisors through Resolution No. 238-70. "The permission granted by this resolution was a revocable 

license. The permittee, their heirs or assigns, will remove or cause to be removed the encroachment 

permitted by said resolution and all materials used in connection with its construction without expense 

to the City and County of San Francisco, and shall restore the area to a condition satisfactory to the 

Department of Public Works." It is, therefore, Publics Works' determination that the permittee must 

bear all the costs of removal. 

The memo from the Clerk of the Board also requested a cost estimate for removal of the bridge. Please 

see the attached report for the cost estimate of $1,416,800.00, which does not include design and 

construction management costs, or traffic control, estimated to be approximately 50% of the project 

cost, bringing the total to $2,125,200. 
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